
      

Department of Public Works – Engineering Division 
    

MEMO 
 

 

 

 

TO:  Utilities Committee 

 

FROM: Paula Vandehey, Director of Public Works 

  Sue Olson, Staff Engineer 

  Pete Neuberger, Staff Engineer 

 

DATE:  November 1, 2017 

 

RE: Approve Memorandum of Agreement with Wisconsin Department of Transportation for WIS 441/Oneida 

Street Stormwater Pond  

__________________________________________________________________________________________________  
 

 

The Department of Public Works is requesting approval of the Memorandum of Agreement with Wisconsin Department 

of Transportation for WIS 441/Oneida Street Stormwater Pond. 

 

Because the pond provides water quality and peak flow control benefits to both WisDOT and the City of Appleton, DPW 

has negotiated an agreement with WisDOT that would cover the construction and long term maintenance of the pond. In 

summary, the agreement states that WisDOT is responsible for the initial construction cost of the pond, and the City of 

Appleton is responsible for routine maintenance of the pond. Furthermore, the agreement establishes that pond dredging 

would be cost-shared between the City and WisDOT, with the costs pro-rated based on contribution of Total Suspended 

Solids (TSS). 

 

Benefits of the pond include peak flow control and stormwater runoff quality improvement, which will help the City meet 

its responsibilities under NR216. 

 

A copy of the Memorandum of Agreement is attached. 

 


